Minutes

Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, September 18, 2001

I  Meeting called to order at 3.25 PM.

Present: Carranza, Creany, Echeverria, Klingaman, Mohamed, Norris, Numan, Orchard, Peterson, Sadler, Sechrist, Staszkiewicz, Stephenson, 

Excused: Beasecker, Goldberg, Putirka

II Minutes from September 11 meeting approved on a Creany/Numan motion with  the following changes:

A. Include Mohamed as excused.

B. Change “April 17” to  “August 28.”

C. Change III A to read as follows: “ Reported and enquiry from APSCUF President Pat Heilman about whether NURS 281 Special Topics is being offered as an alternative for Health and Wellness. The Liberal Studies committee was not consulted as to the reasons why it was to be offered as a substitute. Eventually the course will be presented to the Liberal Studies Committee as a course in the category of Health and Wellness.”

D. Change the last sentence of IV C to read: “ The proposer will be asked to inform us whether a program revision will be forthcoming to reflect the stated prerequisite requirements.”

III Chair’s Report

A. Reported that Kim Weiner has resigned from the committee; Keith Putirka to take her place.

B. Reported a query from the Spanish department regarding the B.S. Ed. in Secondary Spanish Education. The department desires to change it from a concentration to a minor for better clarification in the catalog. The committee determined that they should submit a proposal requesting a change to a new minor. 

None 

 IV. Items for Information

A. Honors College Committee Report:

No Report

B. Liberal Studies Report:

No Report

C. 01-25 New Course prefix HSS (College of Health and Human Services)

After much discussion, the proposal was not approved. A Carranza/Staszkiewicz motion recommended that the Chair of the UWUCC meet with the Chair of the UWGCC to develop language and procedures for course approvals that contain the HSS prefix.

D. 01-02 BS in Management, Operations Management concentration, program revision and title change (was Industrial Management Concentration).

Returned with the following recommendations: (1) check prerequisites, some of which are not included in the current catalogue and not in the program. If a prerequisite is not in the program and is offered through another department, a request must be submitted to that department asking if they intend to offer that course again and it (2) When prerequisites has changed, a course revision proposal needs to be submitted. (3) format and typographical errors will be passed onto the proposer by the contact member of the screening committee.

Meeting  adjourned at 4.50 PM.

Respectfully submitted by 

Christopher Orchard

Secretary

